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Environmental Protection Agency § 240.203–1 

at municipal-scale incinerators, cer-
tain special wastes might be considered 
for processing. These include: Certain 
bulky wastes (e.g., combustible demoli-
tion and construction debris, tree 
stumps, large timbers, furniture, and 
major appliances), digested and 
dewatered sludges from waste water 
treatment facilities, raw sewage 
sludges, and septic tank pumpings. 

(b) If the facility is designed to han-
dle special wastes, special areas should 
be provided where appropriate for stor-
age while they await processing. 

§ 240.200–3 Recommended procedures: 
Operations. 

(a) Storage areas for special wastes 
should be clearly marked. 

(b) Facility personnel should be thor-
oughly trained in any unusual handling 
required by acceptance of Special 
Wastes. 

§ 240.201 Solid wastes excluded. 

§ 240.201–1 Requirement. 
Using information provided to them 

by the waste generator/owner, the re-
sponsible agency and the facility 
owner/operator shall jointly determine 
specific wastes to be excluded and shall 
identify them in the plans. The gener-
ator/owner of excluded wastes shall 
consult with the responsible agency in 
determining an alternative method of 
disposal for excluded wastes. The cri-
teria used in considering whether a 
waste is unacceptable shall include the 
facility’s capabilities, alternative 
methods available, the chemical and 
biological characteristics of the waste, 
environmental and health effects, and 
the safety of personnel. Disposal of pes-
ticides and pesticide containers shall 
be consistent with the Federal Envi-
ronmental Pesticides Control Act of 
1972 (Pub. L. 92–516) and recommended 
procedures promulgated thereunder. 

§ 240.201–2 Recommended procedures: 
Design. 

(a) Provision for storing, handling, 
and removing hazardous or excluded 
wastes inadvertently left at the facil-
ity should be considered in design. 

(b) Examples of wastes which should 
be considered for exclusion from the fa-
cility include: Hazardous wastes, very 

large carcasses, automobile bodies, 
dewatered sludges from water treat-
ment plants, and industrial process 
wastes. 

§ 240.201–3 Recommended procedures: 
Operations. 

(a) Regular users of the facility 
should be given a list of excluded mate-
rials. The list should also be displayed 
prominently at the facility entrance. If 
a regular user persists in making unac-
ceptable deliveries, he should be barred 
from the installation and reported to 
the responsible agency. 

(b) The operating plan should specify 
the procedures and precautions to be 
taken if unacceptable wastes are deliv-
ered to the facility or are improperly 
left there. Operating personnel should 
be thoroughly trained in such pro-
cedures. 

§ 240.202 Site selection. 

§ 240.202–1 Requirement. 
Site selection and utilization shall be 

consistent with public health and wel-
fare, and air and water quality stand-
ards and adaptable to appropriate land- 
use plans. 

§ 240.202–2 Recommended procedures: 
Design. 

(a) Whenever possible, thermal proc-
essing facilities should be located in 
areas zoned for industrial use and hav-
ing adequate utilities to serve the fa-
cility. 

(b) The site should be accessible by 
permanent roads leading from the pub-
lic road system. 

(c) Environmental factors, climato-
logical conditions, and socioeconomic 
factors should be given full consider-
ation as selection criteria. 

§ 240.202–3 Recommended procedures: 
Operations. 

Not applicable. 

§ 240.203 General design. 

§ 240.203–1 Requirement. 
A plan for the design of new facilities 

or modifications to existing facilities 
shall be prepared or approved by a pro-
fessional engineer. A list of major con-
siderations and the rationale for the 
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